MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

JUNE 22, 2011
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Scott Fabian, President, R-Steubenville 

 

Larry Zelek, R-Mt. Pleasant Township


Township






Dean Connors, A-Rayland

Terry Bell, Vice-President, R-Salem Township


John Fabian, A-Mingo Junction  

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary, R-Toronto             


Mark Hesket, A-Dillonvale  

Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County 



Jim Horton, A-Adena             

George Beard, R-Tiltonsville




Joe Kmatz, A-Springfield Township   

Dana Brown, R-Yorkville                  



Dan Morgan A –Brush Creek Township

Rich Brownlee, R-Bloomingdale                     


Jon Sperry, A-Stratton           

Bill Cermak, R-Smithfield Township   



Barbara Stacey, A-Empire       

Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township

Donnie Elder, R-Knox Township       

 
       
COUNTY ENGINEER

Joe Ellis, R-Wells Township         




James Branagan  

Mayor Ray Jeskey, R-Adena         

           


Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township           

       

GUESTS

Linda Kovach, R-Smithfield         


           
Ed Looman, Progress Alliance

Frank Litva, R-Warren Township          

         

Chris Mader, Data Processing          

William Moskonas, R-Mt. Pleasant                
             






Robert Nottingham, R Cross Creek Township


STAFF

Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County



Domenick Mucci, Jr, Director

Matt Parise, R-Wintersville





Richard Fender, Planner

Chuck Rine, R-New Alexandria




Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant

Ken Stanley, R-Irondale

Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond

Greg Wood, R-Bergholz

OPENING OF MEETING:
President Fabian opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence after which the membership recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

ROLL CALL:
Vice-President Bell called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF MAY 25, 2011 MEETING








A motion was made by Mayor Thomas to accept the minutes of the May 25, 2011 meeting; seconded by Mr. Sperry; motion passed unanimously. 
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COMMUNICATIONS – Mr. Bell stated he had two things for the townships.  The strategic planning and rescue training company which is located on Cool Spring Drive.  This is a new business which is starting out with training for all governmental bodies as far as law enforcement has asked the Jefferson Township Association to write a letter recommending they be praised for what they are trying to do in our community as far as creating jobs and the domino effect when they bring in the business there will be hotels, motels, meals, etc.  Mr. Bell asked for a motion from the trustees to write this letter.  A motion was made by Mr. Ellis to have Mr. Bell write the letter; seconded by Mr. Kmatz; motion passed unanimously.  The second item was everyone has heard Mr. Bell complain about the Ohio Revised Code and how the townships have no protection when it comes to road damage.  He explained at tomorrow’s County Board of Commissioner’s meeting there will be a document presented to the Commissioners called the Road Use Maintenance Agreement, bits and pieces from Minnesota, New York, and Pennsylvania with the cooperation of our County Prosecutor, Assistant Prosecutor, and our County Engineer we feel this is a very good document which will protect every Township in Jefferson County.  A copy was on display for everyone to review.  Mr. Bell explained this document will be presented to the Commissioners tomorrow and they will have a week to review it.  Hopefully they will sign off on it the following Thursday.  Mr. Bell explained each township will need to have a Resolution (very generic) stating they accept this document.  The documents will be emailed to each township.  Every township trustee and fiscal officer needs to sign the document.  Basically what this will do is allow the townships to follow under the protection of the county engineer bonding and permits.


President Fabian explained Mike Paprocki handed a sign up sheet to him prior to the meeting and it had just came out today.  This will pertain to everyone in the room.  Traffic sign retroreflectivity inspections.  The new reflectivity signs need to be put in by January 2015.  LTAP will be doing a class to learn how to do inspections of the signs.  Forms were available for people to sign up.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT  


FY2010 CDBG FORMULA PROGRAM – The County was awarded $284,000.00.  Knox Township, Village of Dillonvale, Village of Empire, will each receive $48,000.00 and the City of Toronto will receive $27,200.00  All are doing paving projects.  A bid opening was held on May 26.  Only one bid was received and that was 10% over the engineers estimate.  We were authorized to re-advertise on June 16 and 23, and the bid opening is scheduled for July 7 in the Commissioners Office.  We have $64,200.00 for Home Repairs and 7 homes have been identified.  They are spread throughout the county and all 7 are under contract with 2 of them being completed.  


FY2011 CDBG FORMULA PROGRAM – We have been given the amount of $260,000.00 by the State as our allocation amount.  We are required to use $24,000.00 plus 856.00 for administration from the county’s RLF fund.  It is still uncertain of the allocation for the City of Toronto.  The State included in the letter which was sent to us that Toronto is required to use their RLF funds in the amount of $43,700.00 plus $6,555.00 for administration.  Toronto has requested to have Marshall Bleckman and Associates administrate their monies. The City of Toronto has been in contact with the State as well as Director Mucci as far as an allocated amount for the City of Toronto.  No decision has been made as of yet.  Our second public hearing for the FY2011 CDBG Program is scheduled for 10:30 a.m. in the Commissioners Office and the Director asks that a representative from each of these communities attend this hearing.


The Ohio Neighborhood Stabilization -   We have completed 29 demolitions.  We are still working with our Consultants (CT Consultants) and Belmont County and Region 19 for unused funds.  
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 USEPA Grant – We received word that RMT has sold their environmental division to TRC.  Both the Planner and Director have had conversations/meeting with Dan Longbrake and will evaluate the process.  We have asked for assistance from our Prosecutor’s Office.  The Planner will update everyone on the status of the grant.  A motion was made by Mr. Clark to approve the change from RMT, Inc. to TRC Environmental Corporation with respect to the Brownfield Grant; seconded by Mr. Brownlee; motion passed unanimously.


WATER AND SEWER (Pottery Addition) – A Stakeholder meeting with all the funding sources was held on June 9th.  On June 13th we were notified Jefferson County was awarded $600,000.00.  JCRPC will administer the CDBG funding.  A public informational meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 13th at the Pottery Addition Fire Hall.  Notice and application will be mailed to every household inviting them to the meeting and also notifying of CDBG Assistance meeting/open house on Saturday, July 16th from 10:00 a.m. till 1:00 p.m.  These dates have not yet been confirmed, Shannan from the Water and Sewer Department will be confirming these dates as soon as she gets in touch with someone at the fire hall.  


Land Use Plan – We haven’t heard back yet from RCAP about our $20,000.00 grant.

PLANNERS REPORT


The Planner reported in the past month two phase I studies and one phase II study have been completed on the Brownfield sites.  He has been in contact with several organizations that have expressed an interest in redeveloping some of the county’s brownfield properties.


He has started collecting detailed information from the 2010 census which could be helpful in developing sections of a county comprehensive or land use plan.


The Planner assisted in research for a Fair Housing report by finding census track information.

FINANCIAL REPORT


Betty Lou reported the receipts as of the end of May in the Regional Planning account were $105,330.66 and the disbursements were $66,373.78 which leaves a balance of $ 38,956.88.

NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be SEPTEMBER 28, 2011 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers. 

ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Sperry moved that the meeting be adjourned; seconded by Mr.  Kmatz; motion carried

unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

